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October 12, 2022 

Via US Mail and Email [rules@coloradosos.gov] 

The Honorable Jena Griswold 

Colorado Secretary of State  

1700 Broadway, Suite 550 

Denver, Colorado 80290 
 

RE: Correction to the Rules of the Colorado Board of Private Occupational 

Schools; 8 CCR 1504-1; Rule Opinion Correction; SOS Tracking No. 2022-00636 

 

Dear Ms. Secretary: 

 

Pursuant to section 24-4-103(11)(d)(II), C.R.S., the Colorado Board of Private 

Occupational Schools (“Board”) requests a correction to a typographical/non 

substantive error in a fee amount charged to the public for transcripts in its most 

recently published rules. The fee amount charged for transcripts should reflect 

$20.00 instead of $30.00.  This correction to the fee amount has been incorporated in 

SOS Tracking No. 2022-00636.  

 

As the assistant attorney general representing the Board, I submit that the conditions 

specified in section 24-4-103(11)(d)(II) C.R.S. apply to these typographical and non-

substantive rule changes, and request that the Secretary of State make the changes 

incorporated in SOS Tracking No. 2022-00636 in the Code of Colorado regulations. 

Thank you. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

s/Natalie L. Powell 
 

NATALIE L. POWELL 

Assistant Attorney General  

1300 Broadway, 6th Floor 

Denver, Colorado 80203 

(720) 508-6420 (Phone) 

Email: natalie.powell@coag.gov 

 

mailto:rules@coloradosos.gov
mailto:natalie.powell@coag.gov

